
 
 

CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE ADVISORY GROUP 
 

Monday, 1 July 2019 at 6.00pm 
 

Venue: Committee Room 

City of Vincent 
Administration and Civic Centre 
244 Vincent Street Leederville 

 
Attendees: 
 
City of Vincent Councillors 
Cr Alex Castle (Chairperson) (AC) 
Cr Susan Gontaszewski (SG) 
 
Community Representatives 
Joel Birch (JB) 
Megan Kaino (MK) 
John Thomson (JT) 
David Reid (DR) 
 
City of Vincent Officers 
 
Sandra Watson – Manager Community Partnerships (SW) 
Kate Allen – Community Partner (KA) 
 

 
1. Welcome / Declaration of Opening  
 

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 6.04pm and delivered an Acknowledgement of Country on behalf of 
the group.  

 
2. Apologies  
 

Karen Balm, Senior Community Partner (KB)  
John Corbellini, A/Executive Director Community & Business Services (JC) 

 
3.  Confirmation of Previous Minutes  
 

The Minutes from the previous meeting held on 1 April 2019 were confirmed as a true and correct record. 
 

4. Business 

4.1 Action Item Review  

KA provided updates on previous Action Items: 

 Confirmed that CYPAG members were sent the Leederville Oval Masterplan information sheet, a 
request for debate topic ideas and a request for contacts from Churchlands and Mt Lawley Senior High 
School. 

 Advised the group that Churchlands Senior High School contacts are still required.  

 Confirmed that all schools were contacted about changing the date of the debating competition. 

4.2 Vincent Youth Network (VYN) – Update  

 KA advised that VYN had presented to Kyilla Primary and Mt Lawley Senior High School, with a 
presentation booked at Aranmore College for next term. The other schools are yet to confirm a date. 

 The barista course has been booked for 20 July and approximately 180 enquiries were received, mostly 
as a result of the Facebook post. The course is now fully booked with a full waitlist. Following delivery of 
the course, the VYN will look into booking a second date, possibly during the next school holidays 
(Sept/Oct). 
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 The VYN are now working on an amazing race/scavenger hunt style event called ‘Vincent Gold Rush’.  

 CYPAG members discussed some ideas for the Vincent Gold Rush event including an op shop dress 
up station and hiding markers for the participants to find and take photos of. Suggestions were also put 
forward regarding businesses and groups that might want to be involved.  

4.3 Youth Week   

 KA advised that all the events for younger children (10 years and over) were well attended.   

 The events for 16 -25 year olds were not well attended and consideration will be given next year as to 
whether all the events should be aimed at the younger age group and/or whether to plan further events 
in conjunction with local youth organisations including Youth Affairs Council WA (YACWA), YMCA HQ 
and Foyer Oxford.  

4.4 Interschool Debating Competition – Update 

 KA advised all five (5) primary schools participated in education sessions delivered by WA Debating 
League. The feedback from schools was excellent, with most students being very engaged in the 
sessions. 

 The debate was held on Thursday 6 June with each school participating in two debates and all schools 
ending up with a win and lost debate each.  

 The winner, decided by margin points, was Highgate Primary School. 

 The overall feedback from the day was very positive – detailed feedback will be sought from the schools 
to assist with planning the event for next year.  
 

4.5 Showcase in Pixels 

 KA advised this competition was previously called ‘Banners in the Terrace’, and is run by WALGA, with 
all local governments in WA invited to enter an artwork created by a school, community group or 
individual to represent their municipality.  

 This year instead of creating a banner, local governments were asked to enter an artwork that will be 
displayed digitally on the screen at Yagan Square later this year.  

 The City worked over a month long period with three Year 12 Aboriginal students from Aranmore 
Catholic College to create the artwork. 
 

4.6 Aranmore College Year 10 Community Service 

 KA advised that students participated in two days of volunteering activities with the City including: 
o Carwashes and carport clean ups at Leederville Village; 
o Creating decorations and signage for the City’s NAIDOC Kaya Wandjoo Festival; and 
o Planting of native plants with the Parks and Urban Green team. 

 Noongar artist Jade Dolman was engaged to lead a workshop to paint the decorations for Kaya 
Wandjoo Festival.  
 

4.7 Pop-Up Play Trials – Update  

 KA advised trials are underway at Woodville Reserve and Beatty Park Reserve. 

 Parkour equipment is being installed in front of the Loftus Recreation Centre soon. 

 The Britannia Reserve bike trail and pump track trial will be officially launched on Sunday, 7 July, 
between 12pm-2pm with a bike demonstration/workshop and a sausage sizzle.  

 Consultation is currently open on the Imagine Vincent website for the community to provide feedback on 
the trials and suggestions for other pop-up play spaces. 

 Further consultation will also be undertaken by the community projects team at events such as the Kaya 
Wandjoo Festival. 

 MK asked whether the City would consider a mud play space, KA to raise this with Community Projects 
 

ACTION:  KA to provide feedback to Community Projects regarding possibility of a ‘mud play’ pop-up space.  
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4.8 Other Business  
 

Safer Vincent Plan Consultation  
 

 KA advised that the draft plan was now on the Imagine Vincent website for public consultation 
 
2019 State of the Youth Sector Forum 
 

 JT advised that this forum is being hosted by YACWA at North Metropolitan TAFE in Leederville and is 
open to everyone that works within the Youth Sector. JT has also sent this information out to the group 
via email.  
 

YMCA HQ Update 
 

 DR introduced himself as the replacement for Andrew Rigg, who finished up with YMCA on 30 June and 
as such has withdrawn from the CYPAG committee.  

 DR advised that they have New Wave Festival happening this weekend at HQ, with a two day line-up of 
dance and music from young artists. They also have Youth Parliament running over the next few weeks.  
 

Updates from Council 
 

 AC and SG advised of the adoption by Council of the new budget which includes funding for a youth 
strategy. Additional budget items relating to CYPAG were funds towards the establishment of a youth 
hub in Mt Hawthorn and funding to update play spaces. There are also funds within the Banks Reserve 
Master Plan for play and recreation equipment for young people. 

 SW provided further details regarding the design for the Banks Reserve Master Plan as well as an 
update regarding the Leederville Oval Master Plan, for which there are three concept designs.  
 

ACTION:  SW to provide information via email to the group on the three concept designs for Leederville 
Oval. 

 
Rae Street Play Street Update  

 

 KA advised that there was a meeting with Rae Street Play Street (RSPS) organisers and the Mayor 
earlier today. RSPS most recent funding has finished up and the organisers are considering whether 
they will apply for further funding or whether RSPS will finish up.  

 RSPS organisers would like to have 3 showcase events on Rae St in the next six months in partnership 
with the City and to advertise these to the community to come along and learn about running a play 
street. They would also like to have residents on other streets host trial play street events 

 Discussed that the City’s Open Streets program can be utilised for the trial events as long as the road 
closures are full closures with no vehicle access.  

 AC also suggested RSPS organisers contact Pisconeri Market organisers about showcasing play 
streets at their events 
 

ACTION:  AC to provide KA with contact details for Pisconeri Market organiser (Katrina).    
 

 
5. Close / Next Meeting 
 

The Chairperson closed the meeting at 7.28pm.  The next meeting date is scheduled to be held on 2 
September 2019. 

 
 
Signed_______________________________________ 

Councillor Alex Castle (Chairperson) 
 
 
Dated this__________________________day of______________________2019 
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MINUTES – CYAPG Meeting 1 July 2019 
 

Summary of Actions Date Status 

KA to provide feedback to Community Projects regarding possibility of a ‘mud 
play’ pop-up space.   
 

1 July 2019 Incomplete 

SW to provide information via email to the group on the three concept designs 
for Leederville Oval Master Plan. 
 

1 July 2019 Incomplete 

AC to provide KA with contact details for Pisconeri Market organiser (Katrina).   
  

1 July 2019 Incomplete 

 


